
TRESMEER PARISH COUNCIL 
Email: tresmeerparish@yahoo.com 

Minutes of the meeting of Tresmeer Parish Council 

Held at Tresmeer Village Hall, Monday 9th December 2024 at 7pm 

Members: Councillors B Brown (Chair), R Fuller (Vice Chair), N Bellis, D 

Bettesworth. 

 Clerk: A Richardson 

 

Chairs opening remarks 

 

1/12/24. Apologies for absence None 

2/12/24. Public session . 3 members of the public attended. Potholes at the turning 

left going to Tremaine and another before the bridge. Clerk to contact highways and 

suggested by Cllr Bettesworth that the contact link be added to the website, 

Also mentioned by a member of the public that the storm has damaged the Perspex 

window from the village hall noticeboard and it will require replacement. Proposed by 

Cllr Bellis that the PC sort and fund this from CIL money seconded by Cllr Bellis. 

3//24. Declaration of interest in matters on this agenda - None 

4//24. Minutes of the previous meeting – Signed. To be added to noticeboard 

5//24. Matters arising from the Minutes – Email back from Oliver Jones requesting 

information for our preferred site for the speed signs. Consensus just after the 30 

mile sign and at the other end by the graveyard. Clerk to email Oliver Jones with this 

information. 

6//24. Financial report – Precept discussed. Proposed by Cllr Bellis to remain at 

£3500 seconded by Cllr Fuller. 

7//24. Correspondence received.- Precept received. Email regarding Land at Splatt 

,the CC no longer wish to retain. Part is a private road and a small area is used for 

car parking. CC were asking if PC wished to take this over. It was unanimously felt 

this would incur a lot of extra cost with maintenance etc with little or no benefit for the 

Parish. Therefore declined. Proposed by Cllr Bellis seconded Cllr Brown 

8//24. Planning – PA24/04176 approved. PA24/08570 and PA24/08572 no concerns 

raised by council and no correspondence form local parishoners regarding this. 

9//24. Parish Matters – play equipment catalogues received, correspondence from 

one parishioner requesting the area be mindful of all age groups. Adam has 

discussed with the children who attend gymanastics and they request swings, slide 

and zip wire! We need to accommodate this as much as we can. He also identified 

that the hedges in the amenity field need care and suggested contacting Langore 

Tree surgeon to see if we can have a community event with the community being 



taught how to do the hedging with his knowledge and supervision. Unanimously 

agreed, may be a cost to the PC which agreed we will also provide tea and biscuits. 

Cllr Bettesworth to contact the company.                                                              

10//24. Any other business – Cllr Brown proposed Patrick Rose as a new 

councillor. Seconded by Cllr Bellis. 

11//24. Date of next meeting - Monday 13th January 2025 

                 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

 


